

PERSHORE COMMUNITY YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING
3rd April 2019

Minutes of the meeting of Pershore Community Youth Council, held at the Town Hall, 34 High Street, Pershore, Commencing at 2.00pm

Present:- Youth Cllr Skye King (Deputy Youth Mayor, in the Chair)
Youth Cllr Jacob Archer
Youth Cllr Kira Gill
Youth Cllr Mark Hartley
Cllr Chris Parsons MBE
Youth Cllr Peter Saunders
Youth Cllr Jack Stone
Youth Cllr Ronan Warner
Youth Cllr Wilf Wild

Items from members of the public

A representative from Pershore Rotary was in attendance

560. Apologies

Apologies were accepted from Youth Cllrs Coleman and Wood who had school commitments.

561. Declarations of Interest

There were none

562. Youth Mayor's Announcements

There were none

563. Items brought to members attention by the Town Clerk

There were none

564. Minutes

It was proposed by Youth Cllr Gill, seconded by Youth Cllr Archer and RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held 6th March 2019 be signed as a true record of the proceedings with the addition of Cllr Parsons' apologies which had been given.

565. Matters of Report from the Minutes

The Clerk advised that she was still awaiting a response from the the Royal British Legion regarding the Youth Council organising the War Graves Ceremony at Christmas and she would now get in touch with another contact.

566. Public Transport in the area

The Clerk advised that she had still not received a response from First regarding the issue with capacity on the 50 buses when used for school and it was agreed she contact Cllr Palfrey and ask for his , and the Vale Public Transport Group's assistance.

567. Policing in Pershore

Youth Cllr Gill advised that the issues at the Leisure Centre were continuing. It was agreed to ask one of the local PCSO's to attend the next meeting to report on this and any other issues in the town.

568. Youth Council Projects

- a. Youth Cllr Wild agreed to bring a proposed date to the next meeting for a penalty shoot out in the summer term. It was suggested a prize be awarded and the possibility of a sponsor was raised. It was agreed to finalise details at the next meeting.
- b. Youth Cllr King agreed to speak to Youth Cllr Coleman about the possibility of refreshments being provided at the options evening on 27th March.
- c. Cllr Parsons thanked members for arranging and working at the coffee morning on 16th March which had raised £100. It had been a successful morning and the students had done well.
- d. The Clerk advised that she would now be applying for the Tesco scheme as she had been advised that planning permission for the project would not be required. She was awaiting a form to be completed by the District Council following receipt of which she would submit the application form.

569. Pershore Carnival

Members considered the possibility of having a stall at the Carnival and it was agreed they would meet the following Tuesday to see whether sufficient helpers would come forward to enable this to take place.

570. Environment issues

Youth Cllr Archer advised that the Eco Group were trying to encourage everyone not to drop litter and also were arranging their own litter picks around school. The group were also working on the eco garden in school.

571. Riverside Youth Centre

Members noted that the staffing of the centre was still uncertain.

572. Items for a future agenda

Basketball shoot out MH

573. Items for information

There were none

03.04.19

574. Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 1st May at 2.00pm at Pershore High School, Station Road, Pershore.

The future meeting dates are:-

5th June at the Town Hall

3rd July at school

There being no further business the meeting closed at 14:55

Signed.....Date.....

Chairman